
Consistory Meeting Highlights 

December 2024 

Minister’s Report 

• Jeff informed Consistory that his last Sunday in the pulpit will be January 19. His official 

last day will be January 21. He will attend the Consistory meeting that evening when the 

Dissolution of the Pastoral Call will be made official. 

• Jeff asked for permission to remain in the parsonage until the end of  April so that his 

children can remain in the Montgomery Township School District until the end of the 

school year. Consistory granted them permission to remain until the end of April. The 

Knols will pay utilities for February through April. 

• Jeff informed Consistory that we will be assigned a Classis Supervisor who will help us 

through the interim period and be present at Consistory meetings. 

• Jeff suggested that a letter be sent to Classis requesting that Nancy Curtis be hired under 

contract as a commissioned preacher. Mark will write the letter. 

• Jeff informed Consistory that Barb Reid will be the contact between BRC and the Rahma 

Center. 

• Jeff informed Consistory of the need for a Charter Organization Rep for Boy Scout Troop 

46 and Cub Pack 185. Mark Smith will assume the role. 

Board of Elders Meeting 

• The Elders voted (M/S/C) to commission Mark Smith and Nancy Curtis to serve 

Communion. 

Team Reports 

BVS  

• The Board recommended and Consistory approved a Christmas bonus for Angela Wright. 

Additional Business 

• Consistory approved Christmas bonuses for Jeff Knol, Barb Reid, and Kevin Daly. 


